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Thank you Madam Chair,

| have the honour to speak today on behalf of Canada, Australia and my own country, New
Zealand.

CANZ believes the issue of funding is critical to the future of the United Nations. We thank
Under Secretary-General Beagle for her presentation last week on the financial situation of
the United Nations.

Full, on time, payments of contributions by all Member States is critical for ensuring the
stability of the United Nations, and ensuring this Organisation is resourced to achieve our
collective goals.

Madam Chair,

CANZ continues to be concerned by the flow-on effects of unpaid assessed contributions: to
the amount of almost 1 billion in the regular budget and 1.7 billion in the peacekeeping
budget.

This creates inequity between those Member States that have paid their assessed
contributions and those that have not. It also compels those who contribute armed and
police forces, specialised equipment and other resources, to shoulder this financial burden
while waiting for outstanding contributions to be paid.



